
Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad 

Minutes of Meeting General Membership 

6 June 2018 

 

President: Jaime Packett brought meeting to order 1935.   

Thanked everyone and BOD. 

President passed out copy of the “Northumberland County, 

Virginia Department of Emergency Services Addendum #1 to the 

Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Emergency Medical Services.”  

Requested all read it and send any comments to him or the 

Captain. 

President and Captain will be meeting with the County Board of 

Supervisors to discuss the memo. Regardless of the outcome of 

the memo we still need to get EMTs.  Need each and every one of 

you to give the county the services they require.  Any comments 

or suggestions will be welcomed. 

 

VP Garfield Parker:  County Board of Supervisors budget meeting 

is coming up, anyone can attend.  Meet with each squad and see 

how they stand.  Paid cannot run the whole county by themselves.  

We have to step up and let people no.  Email any comments. 

Suggested we put an ad in the paper for volunteers. 

Member stated that this situation was approached 5 years ago and 

nothing has been done except split the squads up. 

President introduced proposed new members Debbie Evans and Zoie 

Sadler. 

*Motion made by Garfield Parker to accept Debbie Evans as a 

member and Zoie Sadler as a junior member EMT.  She will be 

voted as a EMT after her 18th birthday in Oct. 

Second Madge Rollins 

All approved. 

 

Joe Schlatter turned in his resignation from the squad.  Letter 

of thank you to Joe, he will be missed. 

*Motion made Garfield Parker to make repairs to roof for 

$7500.00, J.L. Clark Painting contractor. 



Second Jeanne Widenmyer 

All approved. 

 

Finance Report Jeanne Widenmyer:  All is well.  $4900 received 

from fund letter drive 

VP Garfield Parker:  Suggested finding a way to increase the 

interest in our saving account by looking into a market link CD. 

Finance going to look into it. 

Captain Melvin Cockrell: Reported he soon will be cleared to go 

back to work.  Thanked everyone for their support. 

Table and chairs will no longer be lent out.  Only members will 

be allowed to borrow table and chairs. 

Requested permission to get an estimate on a new computer system 

for upstairs.  Can be used by any squad member. 

Ice machine needs cleaning; will be done last week end of the 

month. 

Anyone interested in becoming an EMT, send them my way. 

 

Captain proposed a Cadet program of fun for a week at the squad 

building for 10 selected candidates.  A one week camp with CPR, 

first aid and other medical types of classes.  Reward students 

that complete the course with a day trip to Kings Dominion, all 

expenses paid.  Approximately $1500.00 for the event.  August 

time frame, more information later. 

VP Garfield Parker:  Fund raiser fried chicken dinner, 16th of 

June 4-7 pm.  Want to build our own EMT course to be held and 

taught at the squad building. 

 

1sr. Lt.  Phil Shahan.  Unit 42 inspected and cleaned expired 

supplies have been removed.   Unit 44 is next target, date 18th, 

10:00 am.  Command 4 need to check life pack. 

 

ESO program be sure to lock the report when completed. 

I brought some T-shirt samples to look at.  Let me know what you 

think. 



I will be taking over grants.  Getting estimates on new vehicle 

to replace command 4. 

 

2nd Lt. Robert Hundley:  Will get sign out for Chicken Dinner 16 

June. 

 

Farmers Market standby 16th June, EMT Robert Hundley, Valerie 

Barton driver, Madge Rollins 3rd. 

Vehicle Officer Charles Howard:  Unit 44 has a chip in wind 

shield, it will be fixed and 1st oil change coming up. 

 

Meeting adjourned 2140 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Madge Rollins 

 

 


